Lake Co. Council Officers Are Elected; Interest in Muscle Shoals

At the recent meeting of the Highland Park League of Women Voters, Mrs. Hopkins, president, announced the results of a meeting of the Lake county council held at her home a week or so age. Mrs. D. M. Courson of Waukegan was elected president; Mrs. A. P. Laughlin of Lake Bluff, vice-president; Mrs. Wilson Kline of Highland Park, recording secretary and treasurer, and Mrs. Kenneth G. Ives of Lake Bluff, corresponding secretary.

How Composed

The council is composed of the four presidents of the Lake county leagues; four representatives appointed Noiseless Recording by the presidents, and four committee chairmen serving temporarily according to the business in hand. There regulars meetings will be held during each year, in order to co-ordinate the work the work of the four leagues. County institutions will be studied. and candidates' records secured. conference with the senator and representatives from this district has been planned.

Mrs. Hopkins also announced a "White Elephant" sale to take place at the close of the next meeting on March 25.

Muscle Shoals Bill

The league is much interested in the progress of the Muscle Shoals

"I believe the United States Government should retain control of this gigantic Muscle Shoals power plant," says Mrs. Elsie M. Wagenseller of (Continued on page 35)

Drama Group Will Hold Meting Tonight

Members of the Drama Group are looking forward to their next meeting on the evening of March 5 with a great deal of interest. There is to be a 6:30 supper at the H. C. Helabird, Jr. home on Forest avenue; the play-reading which follows is to be in charge of the men of the groupabout which there is a good deal of pleasant secrecy; and later in the evening a prize will be awarded for the most suitable name by which the Drama Group will be known hereafter.

Plans are rapidly going forward for an interesting and profitable season. The work of the group is broadening out, and is becoming a real factor in the cultural life of the community.

Device at Deerpath Is **Proving Fine Success**

The new noiseless recording devices recently installed at the Deerpath theatre, Lake Forest, are producing splendid results, and patrons are delighted with the life-like reproduction of speaking voices and other sounds introduced in talking pictures and with the extraordinary brilliancy of the music resulting. "It sounds just like it were coming from the stage of a legitimate theatre," was the comment made by one pleased patron. The improvement is marked and adds greatly to the attractiveness of this popular theatre.

The special sale of coupon books of tickets closes Sunday at the Deerpath, Sunday being the last day on which the books may be purchased.

Mrs. Pearl Duncan Addresses Joint Meeting of Legion

On Tuesday evening, Feb. 24, Mrs. Pearl A. Duncan spoke before a joint meeting of the auxiliary and members of the Stupey Smith post No. 501 Luthern church at Highwood. Her of the boys have never blown a very interesting and timely address bugle or beaten a drum before, but upon the activities and undertakings then-there was a time when these of the auxiliary throughout the state same boys had never handled a rifle was delivered before a full house. The audience learned many facts, how proficient they became in their about the auxiliary and its work not use. Therefore, if the past achievegenerally known. Mrs. Duncan proved ments are an indication of what the herself a very able and interesting speaker, and worthy of the dignity of a past departmental president.

The entertainment of the evening was provided by the members of the Legion post. Chris Cropi Reveliers orchestra, and the Highwood Civic Improvement band furnished music for the evening. Other entertainment consisted of instrumental selections from members of the post and a vocal selection by Mr. Brundeen accompanied by Mrs. Chas. E. Anderson.

After the meeting refreshments were served by the auxiliary. All ex-service men of this community whether members of this post or not are invited to attend these meetings and enjoy themselves. They are held at the Highwood City hall on the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month.

Highland Park Girls **Attend Conference**

The annual Older Girls' conference of Chicago Presbytery will be held in Joliet at the Central Presbyterian church on March 6, 7, and 8, and attending this conference from Highland Park will be Myra Jane Hutton, Rachel Mannings, Frances Jenkins, and Josephine Zook. Several other girls have registered but due to the fact that the delegation from each church is limited, these girls can attend only on condition that other churches do not have their allotted delegation. Plans are made for 250 girls in attendance and the chief speaker is Miss Nellie Lee Holt, Dean of Women, Stevens college, Columbia, Missouri. The Highland Park delegation are in charge of a part of the Saturday morning program. Miss Greenlaw, director of religious education at the Presbyterian church, will accompany the girls.

Express Appreciation

The Capt. McGrath Auxiliary wishes to thank the public for the co-operation they received at the benefit card and bunco party at Oak Terrace school, Friday.



Legion Here to Have Drum & Bugle Corps

Soon the streets of Highland Park will be echoeing to the tread of marching feet, the blare of trumpets and the roll of drums. A little color will be added to our suburban life. The American Legion local post drum American Legion, held in the Swedish and bugle corps is not a myth. Most or machine gun and we all know future will be, Highland Park will have a drum and bugle corps of which they will be proud.

Principal Sandwick Tells N.E.A. Meeting, Detroit

"Working together for the children of America," was the subject title or theme of the convention of the department of superintendents of the National Educational association, which Principal Sandwick of Deerfield-Shields attended last week. The convention was held at Detroit, Michigan, from Feb. 21 to 26 inclusive. About 5,000 superintendents and principals from various parts of the country were in attendance.

One of the most interesting addresses, according to Mr. Sandwick, was one given by Admiral Byrd, last Monday evening. The subject of his talk was, "Conquering the Artic by Air."

Popularity of Auburn **Automobile Increasing**

Retail sales of Auburn and Cord cars at the recent Los Angeles show was equal to the total sales of the company at Los Angeles Automobile shows for the last six years, N. E. McDarby, vice president in charge of sales for Auburn, announced today.

At the San Francisco show-Auburn retail sales hit a new high record, McDarby said.

The Auburn executive has just ended a cost-to-coast trip in which he attended 14 automobile shows, and covered approximately 6000 miles.

"Acceptance of the new Auburn line is greatly beyond anything we anticipated," he said. "Unfilled orders continue to grow rather than to diminish, although every effort is be ing exerted to bring production up to a point that will relieve the situation. Addition of the extra manufacturing facilities at our Auburn, Indiana plant, which will be available early in March, will give us approximately 2000 cars more monthly."

Auburn Automobile company has added 185 new dealers since Jan. 1 Mr. McDarby announced. Additional dealers are being added at the rate of four a day, the Auburn executive said.

The company's dealer organization is now 15 per cent greater than a any previous time in its history, Mo Darby pointed out.

The new dealers being signed, Mc Darby said, are practically all experienced operators, well financed and with good locations.

